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limiting the Base from future training and testing capability and future mission growth. A 

prime example today is the Air Force divesting the entire A-10 fleet at DMAFB over the next 

three to five years. DMAFB and the community's forward-planning and protection efforts 

have helped to position the base to be able to absorb new missions. The DM50 has made 

similar comments regarding their organization not being focused on any one asset, but instead 

DM50 is focused on ensuring future missions and flying missions for DMAFB and supporting 

the airmen and their families that are there. 

As has been reported, the Air Force announced a new Special Operations Wing coming to 

DMAFB. The new 492nd Power Projection Wing will replace the A-10 mission at DMAFB. The 

new Wing is part of the Air Force Special Operations Command (AFSOC), which will include 

bringing units from around the country. The transitions will occur over the next 5 years 

pending an environmental impact analysis. They have indicated that DMAFB will maintain a 

similar sized workforce as it has today, despite changes to their mission. 

DMAFB hosts a range of other missions, including a large contingent of combat search-and­

rescue units, the Air Force's only electronic combat squadron, and the command headquarters 

for the 12th Air Force, flight training and the 309th Aerospace Maintenance Regeneration 

Group, otherwise known as the 'boneyard', the nation's largest for decommissioned military 

aircraft. DMAFB will also see their rescue operations and assets grow. 

I can provide you with periodic updates as information on the status of the new mission and 

other OM-related community activities is available. 
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